
Roslindale Robert Street Bridge 
Replacement Project 
Robert Street Road Closure, June 4-7

The Robert Street Bridge carries the Needham 
Line over Robert Street near Roslindale Village 
Station. The steel bridge, which was built in 1898 
and last rehabilitated in 1985, is nearing the end 
of its useful life and will be completely replaced 
to meet the MBTA’s reliability and modernization 
needs. 

The MBTA’s contractor for the Robert Street 
bridge replacement will close Robert Street 
under the Commuter Rail bridge from 8:00 PM 
on Friday, June 4 to 4:00 AM on Monday, June 
7. The closure is necessary to allow the 
contractor to safely remove the existing bridge 
and move the new superstructure into place. 

During the closure through travelers should use 
the following detours:

•	 Pedestrians and bicyclists: use (1) Belgrade 
Avenue to the Fallon Field Walkway Tunnel 
and South Fairview Street to reach Robert 
Street, or (2) the walkway from the Roslindale 
Station drop off at Belgrade Avenue to South 
Conway Street to reach Robert Street. 

•	 Vehicles: use Belgrade Avenue, West Roxbury 
Parkway, and South Street. 

A detour map is posted on the website. Detour 
signs will be in place to indicate the routes. Local 
access on Robert Street on either side of the 
Commuter Rail bridge will be maintained. 

Buses will replace train service on the Needham 
Commuter Rail Line between Forest Hills and 
Needham Heights after 7:30 PM on Friday, June 
4. There is currently no weekend commuter rail 
service on the Needham Line. For more 
information on Commuter Rail service and 
alternate transportation options, please visit: 
MBTA.com/alerts/commuter-rail. 

Learn More 

For more information on the project, please visit 
the website at MBTA.com/RobertStBridge. 

For questions or to report issues related to 
construction, please email  
RobertStBridge@MBTA.com. 
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